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GRAND OPENING OF THE SOLAR
COOLING SYSTEM AMD THE
SAMOA ENMERGY HOUSE

On April 22, 1983, The Territorial
Energy Office (TEQ) held a formal dedi-
cation of two of its largest energy
conservation demonstration projects,
the Lyndon B. Johnson Memorial Hospi-
tal's (LBJ) Solar Cooling System and
the Samoa Energy House. There were
over fifty invited guest attending in-
cluding Governor Peter Coleman,
Lt. Governor Tufele Li'a U.S. Con-
gressman  Fofo Sunia, Department of
Energy's representative from Region-IX,
Mr. Donald Pearman, local Speaker of
the House, Tuana'itau Tuia, the Solar
Cooling Contractor, Mr. Dorvin Leis,
department directors of the American
Samoa Government (ASG) and other digni-
taries.

The Governor "cut the ribbon" at
the LBJ project after speeches by the
Congressman, the Speaker of the House,
the TEO Director, Mr. Matt Le'i, and
Mr. Pearman. Mr. Pearman noted in his
remarks that the solar cooling project
was the first such system funded in any
U.S. state or territory under the
Department of Energy's Schools and
Hospitals Program.

Samoa Energy House at Tafuna
Dedicated, April 22, 1983

Director Le'i stated that the
solar project was conceived in 1980,
followed by the awarding in 1981 of
a construction contract which calls for
supplemental  cooling of 40 tons.
Dorvin Leis Company Inc. from Maui.
Hawaii, was the successful bidder for
the contract. See page 2







